
Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs SA Inc 
 

This is a scheme dated 16 August 2025, is limited to a value of $20,000 and will expire on 30 June 
2026 and is in accordance with Clause 10.2 of the Constitution. 

 
Guidelines for the Application for a Grant 

 

The Federation may approve a grant of up to Seven Hundred & Fifty Dollars to a financial 
member of the Federation for a motoring event that complies with the following conditions: 
 

 Is in accordance with the objects of the Federation,  
 Is not a sporting/competitive/commercial event, 
 Is an open event not restricted to the membership of the requesting club, and 
 Is to be held in South Australia. 

 

2. The request for a Grant shall be on club letterhead and signed by either the club 
President or Secretary of the organising club or the Chairman of the organising committee. 
 

3. The Grant must be used for non-discretionary costs of the motoring event, and not 
used to subsidise discretionary costs for example rally badges & bag contents, food and 
beverages supplied. 
 

4. Examples of non-discretionary expenses include: 
 

 Hire of Oval/Hall/Marquees/tables and chairs. 
 Entry costs to venues. 
 Printing of Programs. 
 Council approval and council permit expenses. 

 

5. In approving a grant to a member club, the Federation reserves the right to refuse 
or vary any request.  A variation may be caused by your Club’s contact details held by the 
Federation falling out of date by more than 12 months, whether the requesting Club is in 
receipt of a Grant from another source and an entry fee for the public is mentioned. 
 

6. Clubs may only seek one grant within the above approval period.  
 

7. Requests for a grant with supporting documents to be made at least 3 months prior 
to the event to  
 

 The Secretary 
 Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs SA Inc 
 P O Box 703 
 PLYMPTON  SA  5038 
 Or emailed to secretary@fhmcsa.org.au 
 

8. Clubs are asked to supply their banking details (BSB and Account Number) for 
electronic funds transfer to their club. 

 

9. An acknowledgement of this Grant in your event program would be appreciated. 
 

10. In the knowledge that Grants given by the Federation may be a taxable income for 
various recipient clubs, please check the Australian Taxation Office’s information on 
Mutuality and taxable income for Not-for-Profits and go to the topic of Grants for further 
information. 


